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We need a protected bike lane on Venice Blvd between Arlington
and Fairfax. This would also work towards the Mobility Plan 2034
along Venice that we have been pushing for. Also, this is a very
dangerous stretch of road and I think that dedicated 24x7 bus
lanes would help decrease car traffic and incentivize transit use.
This is such a dangerous area and having both protected bike

lanes and 24x7 bus lanes would really make such a difference to
make it a safer street for everyone.



